
 

 

Date: 25th February, 2020 
 
Shri Gopal Krishna Jha 
Director (Drawback) 
CBIC Offices, Drawback Division 
New Delhi 110001 
 
Ref.: Notification no. 13/2020 dated 14.02.2020 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
Greetings from THE PLASTICS EXPORT PROMOTION COUNCIL! 
 
This has reference to our ongoing process of resolving members query, we wish to inform 
you that members from FIBC sectors have raised the below concern.  
 
Notification no. 13/ 2020 gives exemption to Goods when imported into India against a duty 
credit scrip issued by RA under the Scheme for Rebate of State and Central Taxes and 
Levies (RoSCTL).  
   
However, there is no clarity in the said notification that whether the FIBC product (HSN 
63053200) will get RoSCTL and or MEIS, as the FIBC products are not appearing in any of 
the scheme. Said sector is not getting MEIS from 01.08.2019. Exporters has already made 
shipment from August 2019 onwards and passed the benefits to the customers.    
   
In view of the above, kindly make necessary amendment and to include FIBC sectors either 
in MEIS or RoSCTL with retrospective effect. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
Sribash Dasmohapatra 
Executive Director 
The Plastics Export Promotion Council 
(Sponsored by the Ministry of Commerce & Industry, Govt. of India) 
Crystal Tower, Gundivali Road No.3 
Off Sir M. V Road, Andheri (E) 
Mumbai - 400 069 
Tel  :  +91 22 26833951 / 52 


